LHC Unapproved Min.  Feb.  7, 2014   
QUORUM : Dennis McClary, Lorraine Chaffee, Mike Sweeney, Carole-Anne Centre, Caroline Cross
ACKNOWLEDGE GUESTS: none  
MINUTES:  Lorraine motioned to accept Min. as amended, Caroline second, all approved 
TREASURER’S REPORT  Pending  : Donation of $10 received from Margaret Rhoades Bost , History Book sale of $45. Katie submitted bill for mailing of LHC newsletter /appeal of  $259.97 and Carole-Anne submitted a bill for cost of paper & labels purchased at Staples of $75.20 and a bill for copies of architectural plans picked up at All Service Copies of $78.08. Dennis will submit bills to Kathie Beam. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  CORRESPONDENSE:  1.LHC received a letter from LCHIP which included a checklist of things the town and LHC need to do before receiving the funds. 2 A thank you note will be sent to Gina Beach from all the members thanking her for printing 2,000 copies of the newsletter. 3. Dennis has invited Deb Gagne and Peter Michaud from Moose Plate for a tour of the Meetinghouse. 4. Dennis has contacted Mascoma Bank to find out information about the details to apply for a grant/ donation. 

ARCHIVAL UPDATE : Discussion of the history of the Universalist Church Old Home days activities in Langdon and possible future research project.
WEB SITE/FACEBOOK UPDATE : Web site still a work in progress for updates
FUND RAISING/SOCIAL ACTIVITIES 1.Discussion about bringing music and dance back into the Meetinghouse. Members, Caroline, Lorraine and Mike reminisced about the fun times that happen in the Meetinghouse and would like to bring back some of those activities in the future. A possible “Barnyard Shuffle” event along with the future Farming in Langdon exhibit. 
MEETINGHOUSE UPDATE   1. Information Meeting for the community to be held Sunday, Feb. 8, 2-4pm to review first floor plans. A representative from UK architects, Selectboard members and the LHC members will host and provide refreshments.  The community was notified through a mailing to all 03602, flyers and notices in the newspapers. 2. Plumbing is to be winterized for the winter
OLD BUSINESS :  Moose Plate grant in progress 
NEW BUSINESS : 1. Mike suggested we contact the Walpole Savings Bank for a donation. 2. Carole-Anne reviewed of expenses of LHC newsletter. Gina Beach of Abei Co. printed the newsletters at no cost to LHC, Paper & Labels cost $75.20. Postage to all 03602, used Alstead bulk mailing permit, and an additional 200+ out of town cost $259.97. Total cost = $335.17. 
ADJOURN : All motioned to adjourn    
